Information Paper

To: 		Members of the Hardin County Board of Education
From: 	Mrs. Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
Re: 	ESEA Waiver Flexibility
Date:		March 16, 2012

On February 9, 2012, the U. S. Department of Education granted the Kentucky Department of Education a waiver for ESEA flexibility. The flexibility afforded districts through this waiver has several local implications.

· The district will not be identified for corrective action and will not be required to set-aside Title I Part A funds for implementation of a district improvement plan and required professional development. 
· The district will not be required to identify schools who did not make adequate yearly progress for two or more consecutive years and will not have to implement consequences for those schools. 
· The district no longer has to offer school choice for students attending schools identified for improvement, corrective action and restructuring. Students who have transferred, based on prior years’ identification, must be allowed to remain in the choice school through the highest grade in the school. However, the district is no longer required to provide transportation. Families will be notified of the waiver and given the options to remain at the choice school if they provide the transportation or return to the home school.
· The district no longer has to offer Supplemental Educational Services (SES) to low-income students attending schools in improvement, corrective action and restructuring..



